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 SCHOOL GOALS 2017-18                        
1. Social Emotional Learning - To promote social emotional development by teaching students the necessary 
skills to understand and manage emotions, set and achieve positive goals, feel and show empathy for others, 
establish and maintain positive relationships and make responsible decisions. 
2. Aboriginal Cultural Enhancement - To increase knowledge, acceptance, empathy, awareness and 
appreciation of Indigenous histories, traditions, cultures and contributions among all students.   
STUDENT OF THE MONTH 

The Student of the Month Award is presented to students on a monthly basis. This 
year we will recognize students based on a monthly theme. For the month of 
March, we recognize students for their accomplishments in Mathematics.  Students 
who are recognized have demonstrated a solid understanding of Math concepts 

taught so far this year and use various strategies to work on challenging Math problems. 
Students selected for this award are presented with a certificate at our monthly assembly. We also put up a group photo 
in the main hallway. Congratulations to the following students: 
Div.  1  Kathy, Daniel P 
Div. 2   Edward, Charlie, Hannah, Gage and Luca  
Div. 3   Emery, Jayson 
Div. 4   Jordan, Caelan, Chloe, Tiffany 
Div. 5   Maliyah, Dominic, Winnie 
Div. 6   Nikolas, Elvin 
Div. 7   Matteo, Sean, Claudio, Antonio 
Div. 8   Salina, Mackenzie 
Div. 9   Kensie, Andrew 
We also recognized students’ achievements in Science . Shaylah and Sofia are the recipients of this award for 
Div. 2. 
 
SUPERINTENDENT SUZANNE HOFFMAN VISITED FRANKLIN 

On Friday, March 16th Vancouver Board of Education 
superintendent Suzanne Hoffman spent some time at 
Franklin for a school visit. She spent some time in Div. 8 
and read a book to students. She visited Div. 2 where she 
had a chance to see some of the activities taking place in 
the classroom. Ms. Hoffman also had a chance to visit the 
noon hour Coding Club in the computer lab. She spent some time talking with students in the 

lunch room. Thank you to all students who participated in hosting Ms. Hoffman’s visit!  Special thanks to students in Div. 
2, Div. 8 and the Coding Club members; and to their teachers Madame Tusnady, Ms. Ghavimi and Mr. Burrus. 
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FRANKLIN RAINBOW CLUB 

Franklin Rainbow Club meets once a month at lunch in the Music Room and is open to all 
intermediate students. Students meet to do crafts and help raise awareness and improve 
understanding of the lives of people who identify themselves on the basis of sexual 
orientation or gender identity. Our next meeting date is: Monday, April 9th at lunch. 

 
 STAFF VS STUDENTS BASKETBALL GAME 

 
On Friday, March 16th students at Franklin were 
entertained by a friendly basketball game between the 
staff and students. It was a fun event enjoyed by 
everyone who attended the game.   
 

AQUAVAN AT FRANKLIN 
Students from Kindergarten to Grade 7 had an 
opportunity to work with the Aquavan educators 
from the Vancouver Aquarium on March 1st to learn about 
Canada’s North. They explored feeding strategies used by 
animals living on land and in the ocean as well as some 
aspects of life for people living in the northern regions of 
Canada. Students had an opportunity to touch some of the 
hardy intertidal animals from BC’s coast: sea stars, large 
crab, sea urchin and sea anemones, as well as a variety of 

northern artifacts. 
VANCOUVER OPERA PRESENTATION 

On Friday, March 9th , students at Franklin enjoyed a performance 
of the opera The Scorpion’s Sting presented by Vancouver Opera 
in Schools. The story concerns a group of young archeology 
students searching for the Lost Tomb of Isis and faced with 
disaster when their professor is stung by a scorpion. Only by 

working together to decode the hieroglyphics of Isis’ story can they save their professor 
and return home safely. For many of our students this was their first opera experience. 
Thanks to Vancouver Opera for such a wonderful performance.                                     One of the singers is related to two of our students 
 
HOW TO RECYCLE JUICES BOXES? 

A reminder to students and parents that juice boxes can be recycled in the big mixed recycling 
bins. Please ensure that the juice boxes are empty and straws are separated and disposed of in 
the garbage bin before placing the juice boxes in the bins. The big mixed recycling bins are 
located in the main hall and across from the Girls’ washroom. Thank you for your recycling effort! 
 
 

GREEN ZONE HALLWAYS 
To support our Social Emotional Learning school goal this year, 
students at Franklin have been learning the Zones of Regulation to 
manage emotions and maintain a positive learning environment. 
Students are encouraged to start their day in the Green Zone, a state 

of mind where they are calm and ready to learn. We would like to continue to remind 
students that the school hallways are “green zone areas”. Students who arrive prior to 
the morning school bell are encouraged to socialize quietly in the hallways to set the 
tone for their day at school. Physical play is discouraged. We would like to thank all 
parents for their support in reminding their children to maintain the Green Zone 
Hallways at Franklin. 
 



READY SET LEARN 
All children (ages 3 to 5) and their parents/caregivers are invited to attend this community event held at Hastings 
Community Center on April 12 from 10 am to 11:30 am.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENTATION 
Please see below a district sponsored presentation for parents at Van Tech Secondary on Monday, April 16th and a 
repeated presentation at PW School on May 8th. All parents are welcome to attend. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

	

Monday Apr i l  16, 2018  

6 :30 pm  Audi t or ium  

Vanc ouver  Tec hn ic a l  Sec ondary,  

2600 E. Broadw ay 

 

For Parent s  of  Sc hool -Aged 

Chi ldren &  Yout h  

With society heading in a direction of being constantly connected to technology, what do we need to 

know as parents to protect our kids and teach them responsible and appropriate use of technology? 

The parameters of rules and expectations that you put in place at home will undoubtedly guide their 

behaviour in the years to come. Please join us for an informative presentation which will cover the 

following topics and more! 

 Social Media Update ï The most current apps & trends in their social media lives 

 Pick Your Battles! ï You will have to balance the yin with the yang, promote 

independence whilst taking a strong stance on certain subjects 

 Current Research ï Brain development & technology, violent video games  

 Digital Footprint and Reputation ï With their future approaching, recruiters and 

employers are taking note ï what will they find?  

 Tips & Tricks to Use at Home 

	  

SASAFER SCHOOLS TOGETHER -  an organization 

focused on promoting a climate and culture of safety 

in schools through comprehensive education - 

www.saferschoolstogether.com 

Please RSVP:	
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/raising-digitally-
responsible-youth-free-event-for-parents-
tickets-43805066132 

 

	

	

Tuesday May 8, 2018 

6:30 pm  Audi t or ium  

Pr inc e o f  Wales Sec ondary ,  

2250 Eddingt on Dr ive, Vanc ouver , BC 

 

 

For  Parent s  of  Sc hool -Aged 

Chi ldren &  Yout h 

With society heading in a direction of being constantly connected to technology, what do we need to 

know as parents to protect our kids and teach them responsible and appropriate use of technology? 

The parameters of rules and expectations that you put in place at home will undoubtedly guide their 

behaviour in the years to come. Please join us for an informative presentation which will cover the 

following topics and more! 

 Social Media Update ï The most current apps & trends in their social media lives 

 Pick Your Battles! ï You will have to balance the yin with the yang, promote 

independence whilst taking a strong stance on certain subjects 

 Current Research ï Brain development & technology, violent video games  

 Digital Footprint and Reputation ï With their future approaching, recruiters and 

employers are taking note ï what will they find?  

 Tips & Tricks to Use at Home 

	  

SASAFER SCHOOLS TOGETHER -  an organization 

focused on promoting a climate and culture of safety 

in schools through comprehensive education - 

www.saferschoolstogether.com 

Please RSVP:	
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/raising-digitally-
responsible-youth-free-event-for-parents-
tickets-43813224534 

 

	



SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 
The Franklin Scholastic Book Fair was a great success. We 
sold close to $3000 of books and stationery. As a result, we 
will be able to add $1300 worth of Scholastic credit for books 
to our school library. We appreciate the support from the 
Franklin community. Way to go everyone! Thank you to our 

teacher-librarian, Ms. Ritchie for sponsoring the book fair and a big thank-you 
to our wonderful parent volunteers: Ivy, Madoka, Marsalie, Licda, Keri,  Liana, 

Elizabeth, Nina and Jay for managing the sales and supervising students.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday, April 3rd                      School re-opens after spring vacation 
Tuesday, April 10th & 17th        Dance with Anne-Michelle (all primary classes) 
Wednesday, April 11th              PAC Meeting @7:00 pm (Staff Room) 
April 11th to 13th                        Young Actors Project Workshops (Div. 5, 6, 7) 
Wednesday, April 11th             Templeton Community School after school program registration 
                                                     PAC meeting @7:00pm in Staff Room 
Thursday, April 12th                  Ready Set Learn at Hastings Community Center (10 am to 11:30 am) 
Monday, April 16th                    Raising Digitally Responsible Youth at Van Tech Secondary at 6:30pm 
                                                     Grape tomatoes delivered to school (BCSFVNP) 
Wednesday, April 18th              Game On in the gym (3:00 to 4:30 pm) 
Tuesday, April 24th                    Clean Up Your Act performance  
Tuesday, April 24th & 25th        Ultimate Frisbee lessons (Grade 2 to 7) 
Thursday, April 26th                  Student of the Month Assembly @9:10 am and Band concert by St. Rose High School 
                                                     Franklin Variety Show- in the afternoon 
                                                     Family Movie Night at Franklin (details to follow) 
Friday, April 27th                        Pro-D Day (students do not attend) 
Monday, April 30th                    Mini peppers delivered to school (BCSFVNP) 
Thursday, May 3rd                     Big One at Two (District Earthquake Drill) 
Tuesday, May 8th                       Raising Digitally Responsible Youth at PW Secondary at 6:30pm (repeated presentation) 
Monday, May 7th -11th              Dance For Life dance workshops (K to 7) 
Friday, June 1st                              Franklin Sports Day 
 

ALLERGY POLICY 

  

Franklin School is allergy-aware!   Please note that parents are asked to avoid sending foods containing nut or 

peanut products to school with their children due to severe allergies to these particular foods.  

As peanut/nut butter tends to stick to surfaces, please wash your child’s hands if you give them these foods for 
breakfast before school.    

If there are questions or concerns, please contact Ms. McDonnell for further information. Thank you in advance for your 
cooperation.  


